
Friday 13th January 2022

Hove Learning Federation 
School/Portland Road

Newsletter

Dear Parent/Carers,

New Year 
On behalf of all the staff, I would like to wish you and your families a very Happy New Year! A warm
welcome to any new families joining the school this term. Our stunning starts and new topics have
already begun and Year 6 have had their WW2 evacuation day at Portland Road and both sites have
visited 'Take Shelter' at Downs Junior School. 

Curriculum
The Infant school 'Topic Teasers' can be found using this link
(https://www.westhoveinfants.co.uk/our-curriculum/core-knowledge-topic-teasers/) which
welcomes you to our website with information for our spring term topics. The junior curriculum
newsletter was also sent out this week with links to our 'core knowledge files' for each year group.
(https://www.hovejuniorschool.co.uk/page/?title=Current+Topics&pid=44). We always encourage
parent/carers to read these topic information as it will help you to know what your child is leaning
and the new vocabulary we are teaching in school. 

Infant 'Little Wandle Phonics and Reading Sessions'
We have started our new 'Little Wandle' reading sessions and a letter has been sent out to give you
important information on how to support your child and use our Big Cat e-books. 
Remember to take a look at the 'Little Wandle' videos and parent website which has short video
sessions on 'helping your children with phonics and reading'
https://www.westhoveinfants.co.uk/our-curriculum/reading-and-phonics/
Our school webinar will also be available on the website led by our reading and phonics lead Anna
Smith if you could not make it to the workshops for you to watch in your own time. 



Please continue to keep in contact with us – should you have any questions or concerns, contact us
via the following:

West Hove Infant School  
admin@westhove-inf.brighton-hove.sch.uk      
01273 733386

Hove Junior School
portlandroadenquiries@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
01273 916609

Hove Junior School Inclusion Team
inclusionteam@hovejun.brighton-hove.sch.uk
01273 916609

Best wishes, 
Maddie Southern and Ben Massey

Diary Dates

10 February - non-uniform day 
13 - 17 February - Half term holiday 
20 February - children return to school 






Reading Volunteers
A reminder that we are actively encouraging parents/carers and grandparents to come in regularly
and support our reading in school. If you have the time and know you can offer a regularly session,
we can use this to support and maintain reading progress both at the infant and junior school.
Please contact the school office or your child's class teacher.  

Illness and absence
Finally, as we know at the end of term, we experienced a lot of illness in the school community and
there still continues to be a growing number of absence due to illness (mainly flu-like bugs, as well
as Scarlet Fever), both locally and nationally. With that in mind, we will continue to be cautious in
our procedures and look to maintain the high safety level of all of our provision, that ensures our
pupils enjoy their time at school. Please note that current medical advice is that children should be
kept at home and not attend school if they have a high temperature, which is identified as 38C or
higher. If you are unsure about the right thing to do, please always ring our school office and we
will be happy to advise and support you. 
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Year 2 Update
What a fantastic start to the new term! Year Two have been really

enjoying learning facts about rainforest animals this week to start off
our new topic ‘Welcome to the Jungle’. We’ve had a fun and inspiring
time performing poems about different animals. As you can see, we
worked together to plan our performance using tips from the author

Michael Rosen. 






On Thursday the 8th of December, Holland Road took on
Portland Road in a very cold, exciting, netball friendly. The

girls played 4, 10 minute quarters where they showed
excellent skills and teamwork which they have been

developing during their weekly netball practice. They listened
to advice and took on board coaching tips to play fantastically
as a team. The game got off to an exciting start with a 3-2 lead
at half time. The girls showed great perseverance, especially in
the cold conditions. The game ended 9-5 to Portland Road and
the girls all got together at the end to congratulate each other
and celebrate a great performance all round. Well done team-

it was a great game to watch! Thank you to all the parents/
carers who came along to cheer on and support too.

Holland Road vs Portland Road Netball
derby





Year 6 Stunning Start
Year 6 loved their Stunning Start to introduce our

new topic 'A World At War''! The children were
transported back to wartime Britian and spent a

whole day exploring what it would have been like to
be an evacuee during World War 2. The children

experienced school in the 1940's, how it would have
felt to be an evacuee and started making top-secret
diaries which are looking fantastic. We had a brilliant
day of discovery and the children looked amazing in

their World War 2 themed fancy dress!



 

Although King Alfred is currently under building works, other pools offer this service for children 
under 16. Follow the link to access all the information. 
https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/libraries-leisure-and-arts/sport-and-activity/free-swimming 

Massive congratulations to the Boys Football team for winning the latest football match against

Downs school. 

This means they are through to the Sussex U11 7aside Danone Primary Finals on the 17th January. 
Wishing you the best of luck! 

Reminder to parents/carers for Free Swimming. 

On Wednesday, 8th March 2023, International Women’s Day, the
Biggest EVER Football Session is back!! 

Follow the link to know if you are entitled to free school transport. 

Free school transport 

PE Update

https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/libraries-leisure-and-arts/sport-and-activity/free-swimming
https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/libraries-leisure-and-arts/sport-and-activity/free-swimming


https://www.gov.uk/free-school-transport 

How do you travel to school? 

A practical guide for parents and carers about 
safer, active and sustainable travel to school in 
the city. 

Follow the link for more info 

https://www.brighton-hove.gov.uk/special-
educational-needs-and-disabilities/school-age-
children/how-do-you-travel-school#tab--
introduction 

Booklets will be available by the school office. 
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Maths Challenge! 

Mathematician of the Half Term 
Alan Turing was a British mathematician. He made 
major contributions to the fields of mathematics, 
computer science, and artificial intelligence. He 
worked for the British government during World 
War II, when he succeeded in breaking the secret 
code Germany used to communicate. 

In September 1939 Great Britain went to war 
against Germany. During the war, Turing worked at 
the Government Code and Cypher School at 
Bletchley Park. Turing and others designed a code-
breaking machine known as the Bombe. They used 
the Bombe to learn German military secrets. By 
early 1942 the code breakers at Bletchley Park 
were decoding about 39,000 messages a month. 

Fluency Focus 
Every day, children at Hove Juniors take part in a

fluency session outside of their maths lesson. This ten

minute session allows pupils to develop their

understanding and application of their number bonds

and times table facts. Pupils explore the relationship

between tables and spot patterns to deepen their

number sense. 

The times table focus next half term are: 

Maths at Hove Juniors 
Mathematics education at Hove Junior School provides a foundation for understanding the


world, the ability to reason mathematically, an appreciation of the beauty and power of

mathematics, and a sense of enjoyment and curiosity about the subject. We follow a system

of teaching Mastery in maths. The structure of learning is carefully crafted through concrete

(practical objects), pictorial (using pictures) and abstract (formal written methods) methods


to ensure that our children develop a deep understanding of maths. 

Times Table Rock Stars is a fun and challenging 
program designed to help students to master their 
times tables! It helps children to learn times tables as 
well as the related division facts in a fun and engaging 
way. TTRS recommend that pupils play at least three 
times (a total of three minutes) on the ‘Garage’ game 
every day. 




Maths Websites and Apps 

All children at Hove Juniors have log-ins for Times 
Table Rock Stars to support their learning. If you have 
any problem logging in, please ask your child’s teacher 
for their details. 

The Maths team at Hove Juniors are Miss Bray, Miss Hudson, Mr Kelsey and Mrs Lowen.
They are always happy 

to discuss anything mathematical! 



share their learning around mental health and promote the
importance of self-care.   
have a responsibility for promoting mental health and wellbeing
throughout our school.
advocate for positive mental health and help to reduce the stigma
around talking about mental health and challenging feelings.
encourage all members of the school community to talk about and
know how to access support for their mental health.  
provide feedback on what’s working well and highlight any gaps in
whole-school approaches to mental health and wellbeing.    
attend monthly meetings and work on projects with the Senior
Mental Health Lead (Jen Beale).

Hove Learning Federation Mental
Health Ambassadors



Our Senior Mental Health Lead (Jen Beale) is busy recruiting some
pupil mental health ambassadors from across the school to help
develop and implement our mental health provision across the

federation. 



Our Mental Health Ambassadors will:



We will be using the 5 ways to wellbeing to guide our projects.












The mental health ambassadors will update you soon with
more information. Watch this space!



We are in the process of setting up
a food and clothes donation hub

at our Portland Road site, to
support the community during the

current cost of living crisis.



More information to follow...

Coming soon....



Thank you to the PTA!



Year 6 would like to say a big thank you to the PTA on
both sites for the funds to purchase new books this

term. We are so pleased with our new problem
solving, comprehension and spelling books and the
children have loved completing the books in class!



It will have a big impact on the confidence of the

children as they approach the end of primary school.







Thank you!







OFSTED REGISTERED

WE ACCEPT
Childcare Vouchers

& Tax-Free Childcare
Online at pioneerchildcare.co.uk
For more information call us on 01444 411388 or
email enquiries@pioneerchildcare.co.uk 

AT WEST HOVE INFANTS - SCHOOL ROAD

Monday 13th - Friday 17th February


8.30am - 5.00pm

Join us for 5 FUN DAYS of Circus themed

Sports, Challenges, Arts and Performance!

Sibling&
M

ul
ti-

day DiscountsAvailable£31
per day

4-11 year olds

February Half Term

Activity Camp

Lunch
Grab Bags


£3.50



GIRLS CRICKET
AT BRIGHTON & HOVE CC 

Starts January - FREE Taster Session

Expert coaching and fun

every week at the biggest


club in the city



GIRLS CRICKET 
FREE Taster Session 

ECB qualified female and male coaches 

No experience necessary and all equipment supplied
 

Indoors until Easter and then at our own outdoor
facilities in central hove all summer long

 
Softball and hardball teams at U10, U11, U13, U15,

U17 and Women 

If you would like to start cricket at the largest girls
cricket club in the city then please contact Peter

Davies on 07504 296993 or
girls@brightonandhovecricketclub.co.uk

 

mailto:girls@brightonand
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Links:
emma.sharpe@brighton-hove.gov.uk
swsconsultationline@brighton-hove.gov.uk
www.brightonandhovewellbeing.org

www.sussexcamhs.nhs.uk
www.e-wellbeing.co.uk 
www.youngminds.org.uk



ROOM TO NURTURE
ROOM TO LEARN
ROOM TO GROW

Dear Parents and Carers,

After a rewarding 20-year career in primary education, including five years at Hove
Juniors, I left the classroom to work more directly and personally with pupils.
Since 2020, I have been busy supporting local children in their learning journeys. The extra
challenges caused by the pandemic has reinforced my belief that learning should be fun,
nurturing and personalised so every child is able to achieve to the best of their abilities.
I now lead a team of very experienced qualified primary and secondary teachers offering
1:1 tuition in the home and online. Our priority is to help every child thrive and grow as an
individual. We help children catch up on missed lockdown learning, boost their self-
esteem and encourage an academic curiosity.

If you would like to arrange a time to discuss your child’s needs, arrange a home visit or
just to find out more, please contact me at tutorroomltd@gmail.com.

Check out our website https://tutorroomltd.co.uk/ and facebook page for additional
information too https://www.facebook.com/tutorroomltd

Many thanks, 
Rachel Dodson


